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the minimum required horizontal dis-
tance of the outer edge of the net be-
yond the edge of the working surface is 
13 feet. 

(8) Defective nets shall not be used. 
Safety nets shall be inspected at least 
once a week for mildew, wear, damage, 
and other deterioration. Defective 
components shall be removed perma-
nently from service. 

(9) Safety nets shall be inspected 
after any occurrence that could affect 
the integrity of the safety net system. 

(10) Tools, scraps, or other materials 
that have fallen into the safety net 
shall be removed as soon as possible, 
and at least before the next work shift. 

(11) Each safety net shall have a bor-
der rope for webbing with a minimum 
breaking strength of 5,000 pounds. 

(12) The maximum size of each safety 
net mesh opening shall not exceed 36 
square inches and shall not be longer 
than 6 inches on any side measured 
center-to-center of mesh ropes or web-
bing. All mesh crossing shall be se-
cured to prevent enlargement of the 
mesh opening. 

(13) Connections between safety net 
panels shall be as strong as integral 
net components and shall be spaced not 
more than 6 inches apart. 

[67 FR 1906, Jan. 15, 2002; 67 FR 11055, Mar. 12, 
2002] 

§ 214.107 Working over or adjacent to 
water. 

(a) Bridge workers working over or 
adjacent to water with a depth of four 
feet or more, or where the danger of 
drowning exists, shall be provided and 
shall use life vests or buoyant work 
vests in compliance with U.S. Coast 
Guard requirements in 46 CFR 160.047, 
160.052, and 160.053. Life preservers in 
compliance with U.S. Coast Guard re-
quirements in 46 CFR 160.055 shall also 
be within ready access. This section 
shall not apply to bridge workers using 
personal fall arrest systems or safety 
nets that comply with this subpart or 
to bridge workers who are working 
under the provisions of § 214.103(b)(2), 
(c) or (d) of this subpart. 

(b) Prior to each use, all flotation de-
vices shall be inspected for defects that 
reduce their strength or buoyancy by 
designated individuals trained by the 

railroad or railroad contractor. Defec-
tive units shall not be used. 

(c) Where life vests are required by 
paragraph (a) of this section, ring 
buoys with at least 90 feet of line shall 
be provided and readily available for 
emergency rescue operations. Distance 
between ring buoys shall not exceed 200 
feet. 

(d) Where life vests are required, at 
least one lifesaving skiff, inflatable 
boat, or equivalent device shall be im-
mediately available. If it is determined 
by a competent person that environ-
mental conditions, including weather, 
water speed, and terrain, merit addi-
tional protection, the skiff or boat 
shall be manned. 

[70 FR 7050, Feb. 10, 2005] 

§ 214.109 Scaffolding. 
(a) Scaffolding used in connection 

with railroad bridge maintenance, in-
spection, testing, and construction 
shall be constructed and maintained in 
a safe condition and meet the following 
minimum requirements: 

(1) Each scaffold and scaffold compo-
nent, except suspension ropes and 
guardrail systems, but including foot-
ings and anchorage, shall be capable of 
supporting, without failure, its own 
weight and at least four times the max-
imum intended load applied or trans-
mitted to that scaffold or scaffold com-
ponent. 

(2) Guardrail systems shall be capa-
ble of withstanding, without failure, a 
force of at least 200 pounds applied 
within two inches of the top edge, in 
any outward or downward direction, at 
any point along the top edge. 

(3) Top edge height of toprails, or 
equivalent guardrail system member, 
shall be 42 inches, plus or minus three 
inches. Supports shall be at intervals 
not to exceed eight feet. Toeboards 
shall be a minimum of four inches in 
height. 

(4) Midrails, screens, mesh, inter-
mediate vertical members, solid pan-
els, and equivalent structural members 
shall be capable of withstanding, with-
out failure, a force of at least 150 
pounds applied in any downward or 
outward direction at any point along 
the midrail or other member. 

(5) Midrails shall be installed at a 
height midway between the top edge of 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 11:13 Jan 23, 2014 Jkt 229221 PO 00000 Frm 00195 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\49\229221.XXX ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-01-29T12:13:56-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




